Letter from Walter O’Malley to William Tracy
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June 25, 1953.

Mr. Willlax J. Tracy,
1 Broadway,
New York, H. Y.

My desr Bill:

Let me thank you for your letter of the 23rd. I can see thet [ have
succeeded in completely confuasing you snd for that I am very sorry. You state
in your letter "—and I concur with their ressoning why such a project could not
be underwritten by the Authority®. Your quote, Bill, is the exact opposite of
what I want, In reresding my lotter I csn see how you got the impression you did.

It is my belief that = new ball park should be built, financed and owned by
the ball club. It should occupy land on the tex roll, That is the impression 1
meant %o convey in the 2Znd parsgraph of my letter where I stated " - - [ would
prafer to exploit the poselbility of private swnershiph.

The only essistance I am looking for is in the sgsenbiing of a suitable plot
and I hoped that the mechanics of Title I could be used if the ball park wvere slec
to be used as & parking garsge. It wes =y hope that that use would be of suificlent
eivie importance to justify condemmation under Title I even though the purking
garage and ball park would be privately owned by the ball eclub. I was trylng to
gshow George that private financing for the bell club might not be impossible inasmuch
as we would have the proceeds from the sale of Ebbets Field to throw into the
venture. I believe that institutional fimaneing could be had on the besls of &

1750 car parking garage.

In view of the replies that I received to my letter I sm impressed by the
faet that [ might not have made it sufficlently clesr that while the Fort Greene
project would be well located for our purpose I in no way, direetly or imdirectly,
woulé think of being critical of the contemplated use ap 1 kpow that anything that
Bob Moges and his assoclates underteke 1s good for the community. I have in mind
that if thespartments to be provided on the Fort Groene site could not be located
elsevhere in Brooklyn and the ball park built there them perheps we cculd find
another substandard housing area egually as accessible where & comoinetion ball
park and parking garage could be a successful financial venture,

I am convinced of several things. One is that a new bell park should not be
built unless it has some additional use of an income producing veriety sufficient
to justify the cost. At one time I thought the waste space under a baseball
stadium could be profitsbly rented out as warehouse space. I like the parking
garage ldea better ms it ties in so well with one of the essentlsls of = new ball
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perk. In other words, we must have & place for our pairons to park their ecure,
We believe from & superiiclal survey that we could rent the spsce for at leagt

1220 cars on sn annual basis and that, of course, would be sufficient to justify
the {inancing.

I expact that Beb Moses will give me the opportunity to heve s chat with him
about this. I do appreciate your lelter as well as the cnes I received from Eob,
Gecrge end George fpergo, partleularly as L1t is now slear to me that you wera
thinking I wantsd the Authority to build a ball park in Erooklyn based on the
precedent of the Columbus Circle project. That I do net want. I believe in private
ownership vherever possible.

If you have eny confusion now Bill, do not hesitats %o call me.

Sincerely,

Walter ¥, 0'Malley,
Fresident.
WFOHIEM
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